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AN INVITATION TO A DEDICATION 
The Model Secondary School for the Deaf 

will dedicate its new academic/athletic/ 
residential complex in a ceremony at 10:00 
a.m., Wednesday, October 5. The entire 
Gallaudet community is invited to share in 
the seriousness and celebration of this 
occasion. 

The ceremony will be held in the circle 
in front of the MSSD main entrance. Rain 
site is the gymnasium nearby. Following 
the ceremony there will be a special luncheon 
for out-of-town guests and dignitaries in 
both the lower and upper levels of the 
college dining hall. Dean Phillips has 
arranged for box lunches to be available 
to all Gallaudet students that day in the 
Student Union Building. 

Tours of the entire MSSD complex will 
originate from the front lobby of the 
academic building throughout the day. 

PL 94-142 
Did you know that there was a special 

24-page issue of the Gallaudet Alumni 
newsletter last June entitled "PL 94-142 and 
Deaf Children" written by members of th.e 
Gallaudet PL 94-142 Task Force? The first 
17,500 copies went like hot cakes and this 
issue is now being reprinted. For a free 
copy contact Polly Peikoff, APR office. 

NAME AND NUMBER CHANGE 
The Office of Cooperative Education has 

changed its name to Experiential Programs 
Off Campus (EPOC). They have also added 
a new telephone number. They can now be 
contacted on both 816 and 331 (voice & TTY). 
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AMONG OURSELVES 
--On September 22, Orin Cornett, 
Director of Cued Speech Programs, conducted 
a seminar on educational testing of hearing 
impaired persons, for the staff of the 
Educational Testing Service, at Princeton, 
New Jersey. This is the first of a series 
of seminars for the ETS Staff on testing 
of handicapped and minority persons. 
--Tom Lillis was an All-American lacrosse 
midfielder for the University of Maryland 
in 1952 and was honored on September 10, 
1977 at Johns Hopkins University on the 
occasion of his 25th All American Anniversary. 
--Steve Mathis addressed the D.C./Brasilia 
Committee of Partners of the Americas on 
September 10, relative to his recent three 
week on-site work in five major areas of 
Brazil. 
--Michael Miller of the department of 
Romance Languages, who is on sabbatical 
this semester, participated in the 
Colloquium on Contemporary Theatre at 
West Virginia University on September 24. 
Mike will also present a paper in the 
session on the Nineteenth Century Spanish 
Novel at the Mountain Interstate Language 
Conference at East Tennessee State University 
on October 14. Esther Nelson will 
read a paper at the session on the Twentieth 
Century Latin American Novel at the Mountain 
Interstate Language Conference on October 14 
and another at the Juan Benet session at the 
convention of the Modern Language Association 
in Chicago on December 28. 
--Edward Merrill was elected to serve on the 
Board of Directors of the Committee for the 
Handicapped, People-to-People Program. 
--Ann Wilson, mother of a KDES child and 
founder and director of Deafpride, Inc. 
(a member agency of the United Black Fund, 
Inc.) was chosen class valedictorian by her 
classmates of the United Way-United Black 
Fund loan executives following weeks of 
campaign training at Key Bridge Marriott 
this September. 



POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
PROGRAMMER/ANALYST: Accounting 
1st CLASS STATIONARY ENGINEER: Utilities 

Services 
CLERK TYPIST: (4) 

Admissions and Records 
Audiology and Speech 
Washburn Building 
Safety and Security 

TICCIT SYSTEM COMPUTER OPERATOR: MSSD (2) 
SECRETARY I/RECEPTIONIST: KDES 
JUNIOR SYSTEMS PROGRAMMER: Computer Ctr. 
SECRETARY I: MSSD 
CLERK TYPIST: Public Service Programs 
NIGHT SUPERVISOR: MSSD (PERMANENT) 
VISTA-STAFF ATTORNEY: Law Ctr. 
STAFF NURSE (R.N.): Student Health Service 
SECRETARY II: Graduate School 
MEN'S VARSITY TENNIS COACH: Phys. Ed. 
VISTA VOLUNTEER: Law Ctr. 
CONSUMER/COMMUNITY ACTION SPECIALIST: 

Law Ctr. 
ELECTRO/MECHANICAL MAINTENANCE A/C AND 

HEATING SPECIALIST: Bldg. Maint. 
BUYER I: Purchasing 
SECRETARY I: MSSD 
ASSISTANT TO THE PROJECT DIRECTOR: Student 

Special Services 
SAFETY AND SECURITY OFFICER: Dept. of 

Security 
ELECTRONIC ENGINEER: Sensory Communication 

Research Lab. 
WOMEN'S VARSITY TENNIS COACH: Phys. Ed. 
FACULTY/STAFF COMMUNICATIONS SPECIALIST: MSSD 
FAMILY COMMUNICATION PROGRAM: KDES (Sign 

Language Instructors) 
PART-TIME COORDINATOR (Temporary) Family 

Communication Program 
COUNSELOR: MSSD 

GALLAUDET COLLEGE IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY 
EMPLOYER/EDUCATIONAL INSTITUTION. PROGRAMS 
AND SERVICES OFFERED BY GALLAUDET COLLEGE 
RECEIVE SUBSTANTIAL FINANCIAL SUPPORT FROM 
THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION AND 
WELFARE. 
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MEETING ON VISUAL LITERACY PLANNED 
The International Visual Literacy 

Association will be meeting in the SUB 
cardroom on Friday, Oct. 7, at 7:45 p.m. 
to discuss forming an area chapter. The 
chapter activities will include workshops 
and discussions on the meanings and methods 
of visual literacy. All interested persons 
from campus are encouraged to attend this 
meeting. An interpreter will be available. 

For more information contact Joan 
Allerton, Office of Research, ext. 547. 

SPORTS NEWS 
The fall sports season has begun and we 

will attempt to keep you up to date on all 
scores. 
--FOOTBALL: The team lost its season opener 
to the University of D.C. 13-8 on Sept. 24. 
It was a bitter pill to swallow considering 
we had one touchdown called back due to a 
penalty and on two other occasions we had 
first down and goal to go. 
--FIELD HOCKEY: Gally 0 Georgetown 2 

Essex C.C. 7 
Allegheny 0 
Wash. Bible 3 

--SOCCER: 
Gally 0 
Gally 0 
Gally 4 
Gally 6 Mary Washington 1 

--WOMEN'S VOLLEYBALL: 
Gally 8 
Gally 12 
Gally 4 
Gally 11 

--CROSS COUNTRY: (Low 
Gally 25 

Georgetown 15 
George Mason 15 
Georgetown 15 
George Mason 15 

score wins) 
Wash. Bible 30 

VISITOR CENTER INTRODUCES VOLUNTEERS 
The Office of Alumni and Public Relations 

is proud to introduce Maggie Dempsey, Eugenia 
Williams, Elder Nixdorf, and Elder Voris as 
Visitor Center Volunteers. These people help 
to greet and make welcome our thousands of 
visitors. If you know of someone who is 
interested in volunteering in the center please 
have them contact Janet Bailey, ext. 741. 

ON THE GREEN is published each week by the 
Office of Alumni and Public Relations for 
the faculty and staff of Gallaudet College. 
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